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REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING — LATE AGENDA

October 14, 2014 at 7:30 pm
George Fraser Room, Ucluelet Community Centre

&

DISTRICT OF

UCLUELET 500 Matterson Drive, Ucluelet, BC
CORRESPONDENCE: N/A
INFORMATION ITEMS:
Pg.5 LI-1 Letter from Long Beach Airport Advisory

Mayor Bill Irving, District of Ucluelet

REPORTS:

Pg.7 LR-1 Delineators on Matterson Drive
Warren Cannon, Superintendent of Public Works

Pg.9 LR-2 Solar Powered Flashing Beacons on Matterson Drive and
Peninsula Road

Warren Cannon, Superintendent of Public Works

LEGISLATION: N/A
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Dear Sir:

The Tofino-Ucluelet airport advisory is very appreciative of your time and response to our inquiry
regarding Westjet’s long-term development goals for Vancouver Island. This information is very useful
as the Advisory considers priorities for expansion of services at the Tofino-Ucluelet airport.

This West Coast region is one of the top 3 visitor destinations in BC and air access is a vital development
tool. Although we understand Wesjet’s plans at this time would be unlikely to expand beyond Victoria,
Nanaimo and Comox we would like to suggest possible interim steps, for example: an agreement
between Westjet and one of our existing local scheduled carriers that would provide visitors to the West
Coast with a scheduled connection.

The Advisory looks forward to the opportunity to continue discussions with Westjet regarding expanded
air service to the West Coast and would be pleased to meet with you either locally or at your BC offices
at your convenience.

Thank you again for your interest and time,

Long Beach Airport Advisory
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5}%/\ STAFF REPORT TO COUNCIL

Distaict oF Council Meeting: October 14, 2014

UCLUELET 500 Matterson Drive, Ucluelet, BC VOR 3A0
FromM: WARREN CANNON, PUBLIC WORKS SUPERINTENDENT FILE No: 0550-20

SUBJECT: DELINEATORS ON MATTERSON

ATTACHMENT(S): NONE

RECOMMENDATION(S):

1. THAT Council receives this report for information.
2. THAT Council direct staff to pursue installation of delineators and discs on Matterson Drive.

PURPOSE:

The purpose of this report is to provide Council with a recommendation to install delineators and
discs along the Matterson Drive walkway between Peninsula Road and Bay Street.

BACKGROUND:

Council expressed concerns about the safety of the pedestrian along the walkway on Matterson
Drive from the high school to Big Beach. Staff reviewed the area and recommended the installation
of high visibility delineators and discs which will improve pedestrian safety.

The area will require 85 delineators and 150 discs at an estimated cost of $14,500.00

SUMMARY AND CONCLUSION:

The objective of this report is to recommend the purchase of 85 delineators and 150 discs at a cost
estimate of $14,500.00. The total cost estimate does not exceed the allocated $ 15,000.00 already
budgeted for in 2014.

Respectfully submitted:

Warren Cannon,
Superintendent Public Works
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€
5% STAFF REPORT TO COUNCIL
blstRicT oF Council Meeting: October 14, 2014
UCLUELET 500 Matterson Drive, Ucluelet, BC VOR 3A0
FrRoM: WARREN CANNON, PUBLIC WORKS SUPERINTENDENT FILE NO: 0550-20

SUBJECT: FLASHING BEACONS

ATTACHMENT(S): NONE

RECOMMENDATION(S):

1. THAT Council receives this report for information.
2. THAT Council direct staff to proceed with the purchase of four solar powered beacons for
the gateway signs installed along Peninsula.

PURPOSE:

The purpose of this report is to provide Council with information on solar power flashing beacons.
BACKGROUND:

This year staff have installed new traffic signage along Peninsula Road and Matterson Drive as part
of reducing speed within the school zone area. The new signage consisted of four gateway signs and
nine playground zone signs changing the school zone area to a playground zone which enforces 30
km/h speeds from dawn to dusk.

It was requested that staff look at installing solar power beacons to the gateway signage to further
improve on the speed reduction within the area.

Four solar powered beacons will be required at a cost of approximately $2000.00 each for a total of
$8000.00.

The current budget does not have the sufficient funds however staff intend to utilize funds from the
ICBC traffic control review budgeted in 2014.

SUMMARY AND CONCLUSION:

Staff seek Council approval to purchase four solar power beacons at a cost of approximately
$8000.00 utilizing the funds from the ICBC traffic control review from the 2014 Budget.

Respectf[;]ly subnytted:

Warren Cannon, Superintendent Public Works
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